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10:30 AM 11/26/2022

Aviation Safety Inspector

 

John F Rice  ) 

Interviewed in person at Galt Airport

Interview regarding N361LX Accident

Home address: 

 

Wonder Lake, IL 

12/05/2022
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DIGEST (CONT )

Mr. Rice is a fire battalion chief in the neighboring town and lives east of Galt Airport. 
Mr. Rice stated at approximately 4:15 on 11/25/2022, he was standing on his deck and heard 
what sounded like an aircraft in a dive, followed by a wood chipper noise, two seconds of 
silence, then another wood chipper noise. He stated there was no change in engine noise 
during the time he observed and he did not see the aircraft. Mr. Rice stated he immediately 
drove to the airport because he assumed a plane had crashed. When he arrived at the airport 
office, there was no one in the office, and he could not see anything amiss at the end of 
the runway (approach end of runway 27). He saw a gentleman walking normally on the ramp and 
assumed that he had been incorrect about a crash since there was no emergency response in 
progress and no obvious crash/fire. Mr. Rice then drove on the road east of the creek and 
tree nursery (Wonder Lake Road) to see if there was any wreckage, but saw nothing, and 
returned home. Approximately 30-45 minutes later, Mr. Rice heard the request for emergency 
services response on his work radio.  
 
Mr. Rice's residence is 1.2 miles east of the first point of foliage scarring (evidenced by 
debris and broken limbs). 
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2:00 PM 12/02/2022

Aviation Safety Inspector

 

Barbara and Kaleigh Krause

Interview regarding N361LX Accident

Mrs. Krause contacted the airport manager, Justin Cleland, on 11/30/2022 and stated she 

witnessed N361LX's crash on 11/25/2022. I conducted the interview via phone. Her daughter 

Kayleigh (also present on 11/25/2022) joined the call. This account is transcribed from 

handwritten notes taken during the phone call.

12/05/2022
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DIGEST (CONT )

Mrs. Krause was asked to describe what she saw. She stated they were at Galt on 11/25/2022 
to watch her daughter fly. It was their first time watching and first time at Galt Airport. 
While they were waiting for daughter/sister to RTB, they were waiting at a hangar next to 
Mr. Sonday's and interacted with him prior to his departure. Mrs. Krause saw two red and 
white planes take off, spaced a few minutes apart. When Mrs. Krause heard her daughter's 
radio call for pattern entry, she and Kayleigh repositioned to the grass strip north of the 
row of hangars to watch her daughter land. At approximately 4-4:15, Mrs. Krause saw a red 
and white plane approach the runway and stated it appeared to be lined up with the runway. 
Kayleigh stated she saw the plane shake then make a diagonal turn into the trees. Mrs. 
Krause did not see the plane shake but stated she saw the plane dip down behind the trees 
heading north and did not see the plane again. Mrs. Krause approximated the angle of 
descent to be 30-45 degrees. She assumed the plane had flown behind a hill and/or turned 
away from the airport. Approximately 10 minutes after losing sight of the red and white 
plane, Mrs. Krause stated her daughter landed and taxied back to the hangar. 
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